

133 Molesworth St PO Box 5013 Wellington 6145 New Zealand T+64 4 496 2000

Mr Angus Spiers fyi-request-8929-181d718e@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: H201807183

Dear Mr Spiers

Response to your request for official information

I refer to your request of 24 October 2018 to the Ministry of Health (the Ministry) under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) for:

"I am requesting a complete list of all GP clinics registered throughout New Zealand."

A complete list of general practice clinics by district health board (DHB) and a summary of this data are attached as Appendices One and Two. The data you have been provided is a recent list of general practice clinics that belong to Primary Health Organisations (PHOs).

If you wish to obtain information on registration of general practitioners, you would need to contact the Royal New Zealand College of General Practitioners (the College). Please note that the College is not subject to the Act, however you can find their contact information by following this link:

https://www.rnzcgp.org.nz/RNZCGP/About_us/Contact_us/RNZCGP/About_us/Contact_Us_aspx?hkey=278a4087-bda6-4a4a-9d9f-5710639a8d1c

You may also refer to the online medical register found on the Medical Council of New Zealand (MCNZ) website for a list of currently registered doctors:

https://www.mcnz.org.nz/support-for-doctors/list-of-registered-doctors/

I trust this information fulfils your request.

Please note this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the Ministry of Health website.

Yours sincerely

Keriana Brooking

Acting Deputy Director-General

Health System Improvement and Innovation